

## École Powerview School

P.O. BOX 157, POWERVIEW, MANITOBA ROE 1P0 TELEPHONE: 367-2296 FAX: 367-2773 SUNRISE SCHOOL DIVISION

C. VIZNAUGH, PRINCIPAL

M. HOVORKA, ASST. PRINCIPAL P. SCHRAM, ASST. PRINCIPAL

Dear Trevor Reid and Sunrise School Board Members,

Ecole Powerview School is planning a two-day overnight camping trip to Little Black River for 15 of our High School students. The students would be taking staff vehicles to Little Black River and camping at Camp Makwa. They will receive the opportunity to learn how to set up camp, fish, hike, prepare campfire meals and enjoy nature. The proposed dates are departing Wednesday June 5<sup>th</sup> and returning Friday June 7<sup>th</sup>. The Higher Care Field Trip from will be completed one week prior to leaving on the trip to ensure all requirements are met.

This trip will connect to our school goal around mental health allowing students an opportunity to interact with their peers outside of the school setting. As well as connecting to the physical education and health curriculum. Students will also get the opportunity to travel outside of the community and meet others.

Thank-you,

Ashley Wingate